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• Canadian import policy in general should be based on a recognition of 
its costs to consumers and the costs of delaying adjustment. Canada should 
minimize any new protection, reduce protection gradually as part of 
bilateral or multilateral i negotiations, and accelerate adjustment processes. 

• Export promotion should be pursued aggressively and with greater 
reliance on private sector mechanisms, but the degree of subsidization this 
may involve should be within internationally accepted rules and practices. 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 

International trade is the life-blood of the Canadian economy. It is a major 
contributor to Canadian growth, jobs and real incomes. In view of the changing 
nature and patterns of international trade, Canadians are now confronted with 
several options in formulating trade policy. This Commission has identified 
three major approaches, each of which has several variations. Canada might: 

• Maintain its present policy. It might keep to the level and type of 
protection currently in place, but malce selective efforts both to improve 
access abroad and to protect Canadian industry on a limited case-by-case 
basis. 

• Participate actively in a new round of multilateral trade negotiations 
under the auspices of the GATT, in order to improve and secure our 
country's access to foreign markets, to open up our own market, and to 
strengthen the legal framework for international trade. 

• In addition to taking the initiative for the elimination of trade barriers at 
the multilateral level, open negotiations with the Government of the United 
States to reach an agreement on a substantial reduction of barriers, tariff 
and non-tariff, between Canada and the United States. 

This Commission rejects any generalized move toward greater protection or 
toward import substitution as a general policy to insulate Canadian producers 
from the international economy. This approach, while perhaps the most 
comfortable in the short term, would lead, in the longer term, to major 
inefficiencies in the national economy, a loss of jobs and lower incomes, and 
would contribute to an erosion of the multilateral system. In our view, a policy 
of maintaining the status quo would carry the serious risk of taking Canada 
backwards to a more protectionist position. 

Commissioners recommend that multilateral trade negotiations under the GATT 
remain a central theme of Canadian trade policy; thus Canada should move 
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